February 6th, 2017 MEFC Board Minutes

The MEFC regular monthly board meeting was held on Monday, February 6, 2017 with 15 members present.

Scott Lovell did devotions and Mark Johnson prayed.

The minutes were read and approved.

The total income was $27,955.99, total expenses were $41,066.41 with an ending balance of $121,596.25. The general fund has $71,630.60. Marty Jenness and Nathan Bush will be auditing the books sometime before the annual meeting. It was m/s/c to accept the treasurer’s report.

It was decided to wait until the April meeting to schedule a work day. Kent Schmillen will be installing the changing tables that have been purchased. It was decided that they would convert the closet in the fellowship hall to store Shepherd’s Table items so that they don’t have to drag them up and down the stairs. We had a chair to try out as the trustees plan to purchase different chairs for the basement Sunday school and Awana rooms. 

The work at the parsonage is nearly completed. They still have to patch a few holes, install a shower bar and a few cupboard handles. Bar stools for the new counter in the parsonage and an area rug will be purchased at a later date. They plan to have an Open House following the Annual Meeting. This will be announced later this month. 

Bruce Schmadeke shared that Kyle Oswald will teach one class in March on 2nd Corinthians and Jason Farver will be teaching on “Idols – god’s at war”

Pastor Barry shared some recommendations that were taken from an assessment on our church.

Pastor Pete said that the Jr. High Youth is going well. He is very thankful for Korrissa Minton’s help! The Sr. High Bible Study has had good interaction during their small group. The Haiti Youth Trip is in the works, there will be fundraisers coming soon.  Pastor Pete sent out the papers for his licensing. They had 14 men attend the Men’s Retreat and all had a great time and enjoyed the speakers. Pastor Pete encouraged all the men to try to go next year. Pastor Pete and Pastor Barry will begin the “33 The Series, Authentic Manhood” Bible Study on Saturday morning and Tuesday evenings for all men that are interested. Pastor Pete shared that he would like to make a motion that the compensation for Pastor Pete Younker shall include $18,000 per year designated as housing allowance. This designation shall be effective February 6, 2017 until modified by the church board.” This would not cost the church any extra, but it is used for a tax purposes. It was m/s/c to allow this housing allowance.   Pastor Pete ended his report asking all of us to pray for our youth students and also for wisdom for Pastor Pete and the leaders. 

He also asked for prayers for the Jr. High youth retreat this coming weekend. 

Pastor Barry and Pastor Pete will be attending the District Conference on March 6 and 7th. All concerns during those days are to be directed to Mark Johnson.  

The Search Committee update was that they will be doing a face to face interview with Chris McComic this coming weekend. The Search Committee and spouses and the Deacon Board and spouses will be meeting with Chris and his wife on Saturday night. Please pray for this process! 

It was m/s/c to hire Kathy Nelson as the Administrative Secretary. Kathy and Marlys will work together for the next couple weeks so that Marlys can be done by March 1st. 

Doug Goodburn and Randy Hinds will be working on the coffee pot that is not working properly. A special thanks to Randy Hinds for making the shelve for the sound bar below the tv in the Sunday School room. It looks great and he was very efficient in getting it done! 

The Annual Meeting will be on March 12th following a potluck after the worship service. The parsonage open house will follow the meeting for those who want to see the remodeling project. 

It was m/s/c to give Nathan Johnson $750 as support for his 2 month missions trip to Vietnam this summer. 

The salaries were discussed. 

It was m/s/c to adjourn the meeting.

